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Sullivan Re-Introduces Small Business Legislation 
WASHINGTON, D.C. – Yesterday, Congressman John Sullivan reintroduced H.R. 2558, the Government Neutrality in Contracting Act.  In 2001, President Bush issued an Executive Order, reversing President Clinton’s previous policy of promoting union-only Project Labor Agreements (PLA) on federally-funded construction projects.  H.R. 2558 will solidify the president’s Executive Order to end this discriminatory practice and promote competition within government contracts. 
 “Project Labor Agreements drive up the cost of federal construction by reducing competition for the work,” Sullivan said.  “PLA’s prevent small businesses from competing for federally funded construction contracts, which directly impacts taxpayers, workers and the overall community.  I am pleased that President Bush took action in 2001 to end this discriminatory practice and am pleased that my legislation will help make this a reality.”  
H.R. 2558 ensures that the head of any federal agency that awards funds or enters into cooperative agreements for a construction project contract does not discriminate against any contractor or subcontractor based on any agreement with a labor organization. This bill makes certain that both individual workers and construction firms, whether they are affiliated with a labor union or not, all have a fair and equal opportunity to win contracts for federally funded construction projects. The bill allows for exemptions that could pose an imminent threat to public health or safety or threaten our national security.  According to the Bureau of Labor Statistics, 80 percent of all construction workers do not belong to a union – meaning that union-only PLA’s discriminate against eight out of ten construction workers in America.  This means that only 13 percent of the American construction workforce is able to work on government projects.
“PLA’s limit free market competition,” Sullivan said.  “Union-only PLA’s discriminate against a great number of workers and stunt the growth of a critical part of our economy.  Non-union individuals and non-union firms should be free to bid on government contracts, regardless of the fact that they choose not to participate in unions.”
Sullivan introduced similar legislation, H.R. 1449, in the 109th Congress.
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